FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th June 2014 at 6.15pm at The Albert, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
Present: Nina Smith (Chair), David Storr, Diana Monahan, Mike Smith and Lesley Mackay (minutes)
Apologies:  Bob Deacon and David Taylor
Minutes of the last meeting:  There were two amendments:

1. Under Logo, the typeface  should be identified as Arial Bold not Old

2. The last sentence under Treasurer’s report should be deleted.  The final sentence should read:  “It was agreed that David Storr be authorised to be an authorised signatory to the Bank Account of the Friends of Hebden Bridge Station.”

With these amendments the minutes were approved as correct.
Matters Arising:
Co-operative Community Grant application:  Thanks were given to Diana for updating the website.  A notice about the award is displayed in one of the noticeboards.  It was agreed that Diana would arrange for a sign to be made to acknowledge the funding received from the Co-operative for the new raised bed.  Action:  Diana

Tour de France:  Lesley said that six half barrels for plants had now been delivered and planted at the station by ISS with a number of yellow plants on the theme of the TdF included.  Lesley has written a letter of thanks to Matt Gibson.

Lift:  Nina announced the good news that the DfT has agreed funding for a lift to be installed at the Station. It is not yet known whether this can be fitted within the old lift shaft. Nina said she considered that 2016 was the earliest when the lift will be installed and operational.
Poetry Reading: In Bob’s absence there is nothing to report but it is hoped that this will still go ahead.

Chair’s Report: Nina informed the meeting that: 

· the Franchise Consultation has been launched, closing date 18th August 2014.
· She has been invited to talk to the Labour Party about transport 

· South Pennines Leader funding is now available, for which developments at the station or the signal box may be eligible.  It was agreed that Nina will attend the meeting arranged for 12 June.  Action: Nina
Treasurer’s Report: David Storr was welcomed as the new Treasurer.  David said he and David Taylor had now completed the handover.  David Storr is currently dealing with the Co-operative Bank to formally amend the signatories to the FoHBS bank account.  Recent expenditure on the current account was £119.40 for the high-viz vests.  Income had been nil.  The balance is currently £937.52. Lesley said that £60 was due from HRTC in respect of the Big Spring Clean Up.  Diana is owed some monies in respect of the edging and other items for the creation of the new border.  It was agreed that David will write a cheque for Nina and Diana to sign and give to Diana.  Action: David Storr
Northern Rail:  Nina said that the front page of the current issue of Todmorden News was a feature about a visit to Todmorden station by Alex Hynes, the new MD of Northern Rail. The piece features a large photo of Mr Hynes with Station Manager Matt Gibson and Todmorden Station Friends and Incredible Edible stalwart Mary Clear. 
Working Party Report:  Lesley reported that attendance at the working parties has been good.  David Taylor and Diana have spent a great deal of time erecting the edging down the bank and this was much appreciated.  More work was still needed on this.  It was agreed that any edging left over would be given to Riverside School.  It is hoped that David and Diana can arrange a suitable date to finish the work.  Action:  Diana and David Taylor

Lesley said that bags of the daffodils rescued from the barrels by ISS had been left behind the phone box. Lesley will take these to David Storr’s house.  Action: Lesley
Constitution:  David Storr suggested that some amendments about the remit of FoHBS be made to the constitution, specifically with regard to train services. Nina will raise this with Northern Rail. We will hold an AGM in the autumn at which suggested changes to the constitution will be discussed. 
Bike n’Go:  Nina had tried to register for this on two occasions, without success.  The problem is with the website. She is currently in email correspondence with Bike’n’Go about this. Other frustrations have been expressed to members of FoHBS and it is feared that this excellent idea is seriously flawed because of the procedure for registering and hiring bikes., including the fact that you need to be pre-registered to hire a bike.  It was agreed that Nina would take these issues up with senior management at Northern Rail if she was unable to resolve these issues with the Bike’n’Go manager.  Action:  Nina Smith
Signal Box:  David Storr has agreed to take the lead on this, and to lead any sub-group.   David has already done research on the signal box and in liaison with English Heritage has identified the Box as having the eH identification number of 1412056.  Mike Smith offered to share all the information he has about the signal box with David.  David Storr will also liaise with Diana on any historical information which is available.  Diana mentioned that the signal box at Settle was decommissioned some years ago, and is now maintained as a heritage attraction by members of the Friends of the Settle-Carlisle Line. Although the decommissioning of the signal box at Hebden Bridge will not take place until 2017, it was agreed that there is a need to make progress on applying for LEADER funding.  Action: David Storr, Mike Smith, Nina Smith and Diana Monahan
Any other business:  
Water Butt:  Lesley mentioned that if the window boxes and plant barrels were to be watered on Platform One there needs to be a water butt.  Lesley will write to Matt Gibson to ask if a suitable downpipe can be installed so that we can install a water butt to the south side of the station building.  Action:  Lesley

Mayor of HRTC:  Diana said that Jonathan Timbers, the new Mayor, had offered to raise the profile of the station whenever appropriate.  Contact simply needs to be made with his secretary and the necessary arrangements made.

Archive Transport film:  Diana announced that a rolling 40-minute film compilation from transport archives will be shown, free of change, at Hebden Bridge Picture House on Thursday 3rd July 2014 between 2.30-4.30pm.  Action:  Everyone welcome to attend.
Date of Next Meeting:  Our next meeting will take place on Monday 28th July, 2014 at 6.15pm in The Albert Pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge.
